


2.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



To view this bulletin, or to subscribe go to www.DiscoverMass.com 3.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



4.

 

His Eminence Cardinal Blase J. Cupich 
Archbishop of Chicago 

 

 
Most Reverend David J. Malloy 
Bishop of Rockford 

 
Most Reverend Michael McGovern 
Bishop of Belleville 

 
  

 
            

        
      

 
     

      
        
          

      
 
 
 
 

    
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

 
   

 

 
  
 

 

 
  

 

 
Most Reverend Louis Tylka 
Bishop of Peoria

 

 
Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki 
Bishop of Springfield in Illinois 

 
Most Reverend Ronald Hicks 
Bishop of Joliet 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ:

The Illinois tax credit scholarship program has proven to be a beacon of hope and a guiding force toward a better life for thousands 
of Illinois students and their families. However, that light may be snuffed out unless the Illinois General Assembly acts to continue 
the law that provides for this program. Therefore, we are writing to ask you to contact your Illinois state representative and state 
senator to express your desire to retain the tax credit scholarship program.

Since its inception six years ago, the tax credit scholarship program has generated overwhelmingly positive results. Nearly 40,000 scholarships have been awarded to 
students attending private schools in the state. These scholarships are funded through contributions from donors who receive a 75% tax credit for their donation on their 
Illinois state income tax. All of the scholarships are need-based. Without this program, Illinois families may be unable to send their loved ones to the school of their choice. 
Demand for scholarships is high - for every scholarship granted, three students were turned down due to lack of funds.

Allowing the tax credit scholarship program to sunset would not only be a life altering disservice to the families it is designed to help, but would also create long-term 
consequences by weakening the state’s educational choices and placing additional roadblocks in front of thousands of Illinois students on the path to a brighter future.

Please contact your state representative and state senator to let them know you support extending the tax credit scholarship program in Illinois law. We also encourage you 
to urge your fellow parishioners to do so also. Our collective voice is needed. To assist in this endeavor, please visit the Catholic Conference of Illinois website at 
www.ilcatholic.org or call the Springfield office at (217) 528-9200 for further information on how to locate your elected officials, request sample wording for a possible 
message to send, or for information about how to donate.
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Father Chris Invites you to a Celebration!

Congratulations to Father Alex Lorang

Please come to receive a blessing from
Father Alex and to celebrate his ordination,

Sunday, June 25, 2023
After the 11:30 am Mass

Our Knights & CCW are providing
food and beverages!

All are invited!

Good weather-the Pavilion
Inclement weather-Sebahar Hall
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Seminarian Sam Bergmann

Please keep in your prayers all Seminarians 
who are studying in the Diocese of Joliet 

including our own
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PRAYERS & THOSE IN NEED
Having Surgery?  
Give one of our priests a call PRIOR to your surgery, so that anointing 
can be given at a time when you are less stressed.
Hospital Visits  
To receive communion while in the hospital, please make the request to 
a hospital chaplain. Because of HIPAA laws, the hospital does not notify 
churches when parishioners are there. Please notify the St. John’s 
parish office when a loved one is in the hospital so prayers can be 
offered. We want to do our best to minister to all who are hospitalized.
Homebound  
Parishioners who are homebound and wish to receive communion 
should call the parish office and we will pass your name to the 
coordinator for Homebound Ministry.

Grief Support Group  
Our Grief Support Group offers emotional support for those grieving a 
loss whether by death, divorce, or other significant event in their lives. 
Support is based on confidentiality, trust, and safety. Our next meeting is 
Thursday, June 1, 2023, 7:00 pm.
Bulletin Articles 
Interested in submitting a bulletin article? Email 
jenniferk@stjohnwinfield.org  and rosab@stjohnwinfield.org 
SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION 
For Baptisms, RCIA and Wedding information, please contact the parish 
office.
Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting: 
AA is meeting on Thursday evenings at 7:00 p.m. in Sodonna Hall, the 
basement of the parish office.

CONTACT INFORMATION:
Parish Directory: 
Religious Education Office:
 Director: Maureen Brennan
 RCIA (Convert Preparation) 
Parish Office and Parish Secretaries:  Jennifer Kurtyka, Rosa Benavides 
                       Secretaria Hispana: 
Director of Finance, Facilities & Operations:  Jim Nolan
Music Ministry: Adrienne Rose 
Grade School Office:
Principal, Joanne Policht 
 Phone 630-668-0918 Press 2
St Vincent de Paul Society: 
Church:  www.stjohnwinfield.org   School:  www.sjbwinfield.org
 

For information on joining St. John’s, please see our website or call the parish office.
Summer Office Hours: Monday-Thursday:  9:00 am-4:00 pm; Friday: 9:00 am-12:00 pm

630-6866-0918
Ext 613
Ext 612
Ext  0
Ext 0
Ext 601
Ext  604
630-653-1489

Fax: 630-668-1074

Ext 692
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The number of babies saved during the 40 
Days for Life campaign this spring totals 
680! An incredible witness of the power 
of prayer to end abortion in some tough 
locations:
• Illinois – 69 babies saved statewide.
• Colorado: 28 babies saved, and one 

abortion facility was temporarily 
closed for the entire campaign.

• California: 76 babies saved.
Thank you to all who participated in the 
40 Days vigil and also continue to pray 
and fast to end abortion.
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